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Kind Regards 

Debbie Mayger 

PA to Director of Transport Innovation 

Surface Transport 

Zone 11R2 11th Floor Palestra 197 Blackfriars Road 

London SE1 8NJ 

Tel:  

Mobile:  

@tfl.gov.uk 

 

 

From: [mailto: @bird.co]  
Sent: 04 July 2018 00:36 
To: Hurwitz Michael; Macbeth Iain; Beevor Mike 
Cc: Mayger Debbie (ST);  
Subject: Re: LinkedIn follow up 

Michael, 

Thank you for your email below.  

How does Thursday 26th or Friday 27th July work for you, Iain and Mike? Currently I am available 
anytime on both days.  

There is no better way to understand the product than to see one “in the flesh” - so I will bring a Bird with 
me to our meeting. Time permitting, I would love for you and the team to be the first people in the UK to 
take the Bird out for a ride (on private land of course)! 

I look forward to hear from you soon. 

Best regards, 

 
Head of UK & Ireland, Bird  
E: @bird.co | T:  
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On 3 Jul 2018, at 04:24,  @bird.co> wrote: 
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Michael,  

Thanks for connecting the dots! 

For those who have not met  yet, he is our Head of the UK and will be back from the US in a few 
weeks.  

Best, 

  

  

VP, Head of EMEA @ Bird  
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Sent via Superhuman 

On Tue, Jul 03, 2018 at 12:09 PM, Hurwitz Michael @tfl.gov.uk>wrote: 

Hi , 

Just following up the LinkedIn conversation. Bringing in Iain and Mike from TfL and  from Bird to 
tie up all previous conversations.  

You mentioned you’re in London towards the end of July (23/24th) so could meet up then – let us know 
when you might be free and we’ll try to set something up. Maybe let us know a couple of other dates / 
times too as a backup.  

Many thanks, 
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Michael 

Michael Hurwitz 

Director of Transport Innovation | Transport for London 

Phone:  (auto ) | Mobile:   

11th Floor, Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road, London SE1 8NJ | Email: @tfl.gov.uk  

*********************************************************************************** 

The contents of this e-mail and any attached files are confidential. If you have received this email in error, 
please notify us immediately at postmaster@tfl.gov.uk and remove it from your system. If received in 
error, please do not use, disseminate, forward, print or copy this email or its content. Transport for London 
excludes any warranty and any liability as to the quality or accuracy of the contents of this email and any 
attached files.  

Transport for London is a statutory corporation whose principal office is at 55 Broadway, London, SW1H 
0DB. Further information about Transport for London’s subsidiary companies can be found on the 
following link: http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/ 

Although TfL have scanned this email (including attachments) for viruses, recipients are advised to carry 
out their own virus check before opening any attachments, as TfL accepts no liability for any loss, or 
damage which may be caused by viruses. 
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Click here to report this email as SPAM. 




